
 
Republic of the Philippines 

House of Representatives  
Quezon City, Metro Manila 

 

    

MEMORANDUM 
 

FOR  : ALL 
  
SUBJECT : HREP OPERATIONS AMID COVID-19 
  
DATE  : 30 August 2020 
 

 

Thank you, once again, for attending our Town Hall Meeting on August 24-27. 

 

As discussed — 
 

1. Face shields will be made available to all employees physically reporting for work 

starting September 1.  
 

A representative from each office must get their supply from Procurement and 

Supply Management Service (Dir. Joseph Floresta: 09155835715).  

 

2. We will launch, also on September 1, a QR Code- based Contact Tracing e-

Logbook System developed by our Knowledge Management Systems Bureau. 

This system will keep track of the movements of employees and guests within 

HRep premises with the use of their smartphones. Attached as Annex A is the 

Guidelines for its use. 
 

Please use this system and give us your feedback on or before September 15 when 

we evaluate its effectiveness. 
 

3. All offices must designate their Health and Safety Officers (HSOs) and, beginning 

September 1, require employees who are scheduled or allowed to physically 

report for work to submit their Health Declaration Form (HDF) before going to 

HRep. Attached as Annex B is the Memorandum on the Duties and 

Responsibilities of HSOs. 
  

4. The House leadership has agreed to do Pooled RT-PCR Testing for all who work 

in HRep. We are discussing the details of this program with SDML Janette Garin 

and the Department of Health. Attached as Annex C is an infographic on pooled 

testing.  

 

Thank you. 
  
  

 

JOSE LUIS G. MONTALES 

Secretary General 








